
Minutes of the Annual Meeting 
For Copple Crown Village District 

 
April 26, 2008 

 
 
 The annual meeting of the Copple Crown Village District was called 
to order by acting moderator, Commissioner Christopher LaPierre at 11:10 
am at the lodge.  Moderator William Buttermark was not present and was 
not excused from the meeting.  Residents were reminded that only registered 
voters are eligible to vote.  Thirteen (13) of Seventy seven (77) registered 
voters were present and acted on the following articles: 
 
ARTICLE 1:   To choose all necessary Village District officers. 
 

The following officers were elected: 
  Secretary (1 yr) – vacant 

Treasurer (1 yr) – vacant 
  Moderator (1 yr) – vacant 
  Commissioner (3 yr) – Bryant McKenna (8 votes) 
      Virginia Skinner (5 votes) 
 
ARTICLE 2:   To see if the Village District will vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of $103,925 for general municipal operations.  This 
article does not include special or individual articles previously mentioned. 
 
A motion was made by Christopher LaPierre to increase line #4312 by 
$1000.00 due to the high cost for plowing already this year.  Motion was 
seconded by Mike French.  Some discussions as to how this would impact 
the tax rate and how could we get the town or state to help with this burden 
on the Village District.  Chris LaPierre informed the residents that the 
NHVD Association is looking into getting some legislation to allow Village 
Districts to receive Block Aid money from the state that towns are already 
eligible for.  A vote was taken and passed by a majority of the voters. 
 
A vote was then taken to raise and appropriate the sum of $104,925 and 
passed by a majority of the voters. 
 
 



 
 
 
ARTICLE 3:  To see if the Village District will vote to discontinue the 
Sand Loader Capital Reserve Fund Created in 2005.  Said funds, with 
accumulated interest to date of withdrawal, are to be transferred to the 
Village District’s General Fund.  PASSED 
 
ARTICLE 4:   To conduct any other business that may legally come before 
the meeting. 

 
A) Chris LaPierre advised the residents of the water system 

upgrade status.  The well should be online by the end of June. 
 

B) Steve Mraz complained about his driveway not being repaired 
properly after the road was repaved.  Chris LaPierre told him 
that he would contact the contractor and if nothing happened 
the Village District would bring in gravel to repair it. 

 
C) Residents had mentioned that some shoulders need to “beefed 

up” after the winter and spring rain. 
 

D) Residents complained about the old garage and how kids were 
going back there to hang out which is not safe.  The 
Commissioners will look into what can be done to remove the 
building. 

 
 
  A motion was made to adjourn at 11:45 A.M.  All were in favor. 
 
 Respectively submitted, 
 
  
  
 Christopher LaPierre 

Commissioner 
 
 
 
 


